
 The last newsletter contained a 
call for help—an editor was needed to 
assist with this publication.  Much to my 
surprise, seven persons volunteered!  As 
a result of this interest you can expect to 
see some very positive changes in the 
newsletter in the near future. 

 Your interest in the College was 
also evidenced with 153 people attending 
Emeritus Night!  It was a wonderful event 
and we are again indebted to Professor 
Mark Charney and the Brooks Center for 
making the evening possible. 

 But we have had a few chal-
lenges lately.  Beware the Ides of March!  
On March 15, I received 37 voice mail 
messages that had been “lost” in the sys-
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Advisory Board News 

Faculty Senate President Bill Bowerman 
addressed the winter board meeting and 
spoke briefly about the work of the Sen-
ate.  He encouraged the board to con-
tinue a close association with the Senate. 
Emeritus Gary Powell presented the re-
port of the Policy Committee on parking 
and it was unanimously accepted.  The 

report will flow through the Senate Welfare Committee to the University Park-
ing Committee.  Briefly, the report states that parking decals should be made 
available, by request, to all emeriti who are not currently on the university pay 
roll. 

In other board business, a membership application for Dr. Paul Adams was 
accepted and there was discussion about increasing funding for the Emeritus 
College Scholarship and/or contributing to the student emergency fund.  This 
discussion was tabled.  Emeritus Skip Eisim-
inger reported on behalf of the Faculty Histo-
ries project that interviewing is now underway.   

Above: Gary Powell, Bill Bowerman and Paul 
Zielinski talk after the meeting 

Right: Lauretta Park and Rob Roy McGregor share 
a light moment 
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Del Kimbler has been named 
Editor of the Emeritus College 
newsletter.  Many thanks to 
those who volunteered to serve 
in this capacity.   

College Recognized 

We have been informed that 
Clemson University and the 

city of Clemson are recipients 
of the Outstanding Community 
Intergenerational Award pre-
sented by the Lt. Governor’s 

Office on Aging. 

The award is for the Town ‘ n 
Gown oral history project, 
which was directed by the 

Emeritus College. 

tem.  Some of the 
messages were al-
most a month old!  I 
believe I have now 
returned all the calls 
and appreciate eve-
ryone’s understand-
ing. 

 Lastly, my 
apologies to Emeritus Ken Revis-Wagner 
for incorrectly identifying him as St. Nick 
in the last newsletter.  He wrote to say 
that he portrays the God of Guinness.  
How could I make such a mistake!  If 
anyone knows who was in the pic, 
please let me know. 

   Diane 



 

Woodland Cemetery Policies 

What’s Happening 

Distinguished                   
Emeriti Award 

It’s not too early to think 
about nominating someone 
for the Distinguished Em-
eriti Award.  This prestig-
ious award will be pre-
sented during Emeritus 
Day in October.  The dead-
line for receiving nomina-
tions is September 1.  To 
nominate someone, 
download the form from 
our web site at 
www.clemson.edu/
emerituscollege   
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In Remembrance 

 

Olin B. Garrison                
Director Emeritus               

Ag Experiment Station      
1910—2010            

Nicasio “Nick” Marullo     
Professor Emeritus      

Chemistry                   
1930—2010                      

Norwood R. Page            
Professor Emeritus      

Agronomy                        
1919—2009                 

Calvin B. Reeves             
Professor Emeritus        

Dairy Science                 
1914—2010    

Julia Taylor Wood           
Professor Emerita         
Home Economics           

1915-2010      

The Clemson University Board of Trustees recently 
approved amendments to the Woodland Cemetery 
Policies and Procedures. The revised document may 
be viewed at: http://www.clemson.edu/administration/
bot/Policies/Woodland_Cemetery.html.  Please note 
the new Policies and Procedures supersede any prior 
document. Please contact the Board of Trustees Of-
fice at 864-656-5615 if you have any questions.   

Summer Reading    
Program 

This year’s freshman 
reading assignment is 
the play, These Shining 
Lives by Melanie Mar-
nich.  If you are inter-
ested in being a Summer 
Reading Facilitator, go to 
www.clemson.edu/
summer/summer-
reading/facilitators/
index.html or contact 
Donna Winchell at 
winched@clemson.edu  
The play is not available 
for purchase but if you 
would like a copy, call 
the College office.  

 

 

Awarding Emeritus       
Certificates 

Faculty who have retired 
this past year will be rec-
ognized at the General 
Faculty Meeting on May 
6. All emeriti are encour-
aged to attend the pres-
entation at 10:00 at the 
Brooks Center and help 
welcome the Class of 
2010 to the Emeritus 
College! 

An Eye to the Future 

Our fund raising campaign 
continues to be very suc-
cessful. If you have 
not yet contributed, 
please consider 
doing so and 
become A Part 
of the Future as 
well as the Past. 

Mail your check to Emeritus 
College, E301A, Martin Hall, 
Clemson University, Clem-
son, SC 29634 

The privileges of the cemetery are extended to eligible full-time University employees 
and their spouses and to eligible retired University employees and their spouses. To 
be eligible, an employee or retiree must have been in continuous service with the 
University for a minimum of 20 years. Full-time status is defined in the University 
Personnel Manual. Only an eligible employee may reserve a plot; an employee’s 
spouse is eligible only if the employee reserves space for the spouse. 

Business Cards Available                                

Business cards are now available for purchase by em-
eriti. For more information email dsmthrs@clemson.edu 



Success Stories: Emeriti in Action 

Friends of the Emeritus College                        
Be a part of the future as well as the past! 
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GOLD PLUS DONORS     
($500-999)                       
Lloyd Blanton                     
Bob Lambert                    
John Luedeman               
Ed Trevillian                          

GOLD DONORS ($250—499)                      
Bernard Bayer                   
Farrell Brown                  
Ralph Elliott                        
Albert Holt                            
Charlotte Holt-Platt             
J.C. Mike Hubbard               
John Kenelly                                                  
Rob Roy McGregor                
Frank & Gail Paul                    
Phil Prince                            
Jerry Reel                                 
Diane Smathers                     
Jerry Whitmire                    
Paul Zielinski                                                  

* in memory of Malcolm 
Paynter 

SILVER DONORS    
($100—249)                   
Joe Allen                       
Adolph Beyerlin                 
Michael Crino                  
Chip Egan                      
Harvey Hobson              
Robbie Hughes             
Victor Hurst                   
Donald McKale                      
Madelynn Oglesby                  
Linvil Rich                             
Hilton Rogers                         
Roger Rollin                          
Dave Senn                        
Jimmy Sheriff                   
Bill Smith                       
Michael Taras                  
Dave Van Lear                      
William West                     
Clint Whitehurst                         
Donna Winchell                                     

SILVER DONORS CON’T
($50—99)                      
Carl Ackerman                  
Joseph Arbena                      
Clarence Balch                 
John Bennett                         
J. Edwin Clark                   
Tom Collins                     
Bruce Cook                       
Garnet Craddock               
Dee Cross                        
Dave Dumin                         
Harry Durham                     
R.L. Edwards                  
Thom Efland                      
Alvon Elrod                     
Robert Fennell                   
Lewis Fitch                       
Shelley & Ron Fones            
Ed Freeman                     
Larry Gahan                         
Mary Haque*                     
William Hendrix                  
Don Henricks                   
Libby Hoyle                       

Romando James                
W.J. Kennedy                  
Richard Klein                    
Harry Law                         
Dale Linville                       
Ron Moran                         
Roy Ogle                           
John Passafiume              
Gary Powell                      
Larry Reamer                    
Lucy Rollin                      
Corinne Sawyer                     
Raymond Sawyer                
Ab Snell                           
Myles Wallace                   
Sam Wang                       
Marian Withington             
Harold Woodell                    
Art Young            

Friends ($25-49)                    
John Bennett                           
Dan Smith       

 



Mr. Bernard Bayer, Professor Emeritus, Library Science, The Ohio State University 

Dr. Muriel Bishop,  Professor Emerita, Chemistry 

Dr. Lloyd H. Blanton, Professor Emeritus, Agricultural Education 

Dr. Harold E. Cheatham, Dean Emeritus, Health, Education & Human Development 

Ms. Peggy H. Cover, Librarian Emerita 

Dr. Michael D. Crino, Alumni Distinguished Professor Emeritus, Management 

Dr. Sterling “Skip” Eisiminger, Professor Emeritus, English 

Dr. Shelley W. Fones, Professor Emerita, Elementary & Early Childhood Education 

Mr. John A. Gilreath, Professor Emeritus, Physics 

Dr. Cecil Huey, Jr., Professor Emeritus, Mechanical Engineering 

Dr. Johnny Jordan, Professor Emeritus, Applied Economics and Statistics 

Dr. Richard Klein, Professor Emeritus, Finance 

Dr. Rob Roy McGregor, Professor Emeritus, French and Latin 

Dr. Frank Paul, McQueen Quattlebaum Professor Emeritus, Mechanical Engineering 

Dr. Gary L. Powell, Professor Emeritus, Genetics and Biochemistry 

Dr. Jerome V. Reel, Jr., Senior Vice Provost and  Professor Emeritus, History 

Dr. Arnold E. Schwartz, Vice Provost and Dean Emeritus, Graduate School 

Dr. Raymond C. Turner, Alumni Distinguished Professor Emeritus, Physics 

Dr. Gerald Waddle,  Professor Emeritus, Marketing 

Dr. Myles S. Wallace, Professor Emeritus, Economics 

Dr. William West, Professor Emeritus, Industrial Education  and Graphic Communication 

Dr. Donna Winchell, Professor Emerita, English 

Dr. C. Harold Woodell (Chair Elect), Professor Emeritus, English 

Dr. Paul B. Zielinski (Chair), Director & Professor Emeritus, Civil Engineering 
  
Ex-Officio: 
Dr. Diane Smathers, Director, Emeritus College 

Dr. Dori Helms, Provost and Vice President/Academic Affairs 

Mr. Phil Prince, President Emeritus 

Dr. Bill Bowerman, President, Faculty Senate  

Phone: 864-656-3990 
Fax: 864-656-4187  
dsmthrs@clemson.edu 

Emeritus College 
E-301A  Martin Hall 
Clemson niversity 
Clemson, S.C. 29634      

“One of the top public schools in the 
country.” 
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Calendar of Events 

April 15…………...No Power Point Seminar 

April ………………………………….....Newsletter 

April 20………………….Emeritus Board Meeting 

May 6…………………...General Faculty Meeting  
                Awarding Emeriti Certificates 

July……………………………………...Newsletter 

August 17……………...Victor Hurst Convocation       
      Summer Reading Day  
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For other related events go to:     

www.clemson.edu/emerituscollege 


